Board of Education Meeting Notes 7-9-2018

• Recognition

o Jacob Cromly, 2018 graduate of Andover Central High School, was recognized for being named to the 2018 United Soccer Coaches High School Scholar All-America Team.

• Organization of the Board

 Josh Wells was elected Board of Education president for the 2018-19 year. Bob Baier was elected vice-president for the year.

Reports

 Jeff Hohnbaum of Hutton Construction reported that all elementary school additions and remodel projects are on track to be completed by the first week of August, and that all playground equipment would be installed by the first day of school. He said reroofing work is complete at Andover Central Middle School, and that the new road near Cottonwood Elementary and the District Stadium is set for completion in August.

Action items

 The board approved a contract for \$10,976 to demolish the house currently located at the new Meadowlark Elementary site near 13th and 159th streets.

• Superintendent's report

O Superintendent Brett White invited board members to the New Teacher Orientation Luncheon at noon Aug. 6, and to the Opening Convocation at 7:15 a.m. Aug. 13.